
Town Council Meeting 

February 13, 2024 

6:00PM 

 

The Chatham Town Council met at its regular meeting on February 13, 2024, with the following present: 

Mayor Greg Harris, Councilmembers Toni Malone, Mike Wilson, Laverne Mixon, Sue Proffer and 

Bernadean James. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Harris. The pledge was led by Council 

member Toni Malone and prayer was given by Mayor Harris.  

 

Toni Malone motioned, and Mike Wilson seconded and was approved by all to accept the minutes as read 

of the regular meeting held on January 9, 2024. 

Toni Malone motioned, and Mike Wilson seconded and was approved by all to accept the minutes as read 

of the special call meeting held on January 29, 2024. 

Mike Wilson motioned, and Sue Proffer seconded and was approved by all to pay the monthly bills. 

Sue Proffer motioned and Bernadean James seconded and was approved by all to adopt Ordinance 2024-

01 amending Ordinance 12-163. 

The Mayor and Council discussed with some residents on Concord Rd about extending the Chatham water 

system to their area. Mayor Harris will be reaching out to the town’s engineer and Jack McFarland regarding 

capital outlay for the project. 

Mayor Harris reminded the council and public of the public meeting to be held on February 20, 2024, at 

6:00PM in the council room at Village Hall. 

Toni Malone motioned, and Bernadean James seconded and was approved by all to accept the financial 

statements as presented. 

Mike Wilson motioned, and Toni Malone seconded and was approved by all that the meeting be adjourned. 

 

 

 

              

Gregory C. Harris, Mayor     Lynette Roberts, Clerk 

 

 


